Telefoon Telephone (021) 952-5820

Ifoni

Faks

Fax (021) 952-6464

Ifeksi

30 September 2021

Dear Parents/ Guardians



BELVUE Primêre Skool

BELVUE Primary School

Posbus 10021, Belhar 7507 Jacarandalaan, Belhar 7390

PROGRESS REPORTS, TERM 3

Included is your child's progress report. This report is an assessment of the work and tests done throughout the term. Educators, learners and parents undoubtedly have a lot of work to do in the next few years, but this report should give parents an insight into our learners' progress over this difficult period.

COVID 19

Despite our country being on lockdown level 2 because of Covid 19, we must not forget that we're in a devastating pandemic. To this end I want to remind the Belvue Primary family to be vigilant at all times and protect yourself and everybody in your bubble. Remember because of our interaction with your child/ children we as staff at the school are part of your bubble. Please be reminded and remind everybody else in the bubble of the importance of:

- Social distancing, at least one (1) metre,
- Regular and thorough washing of hands and
- Wearing of face masks.

LEARNER PHOTOS

We will have two (2) packages available for parents to choose from. And because we can have no fundraisers, this will serve as a fundraiser for term 4. We might also have a karaoke during the course of term 4.

Photos will be taken on 12 and 13 October and the following packages/ options are available:

PACKAGE/ OPTION	COSTS	TICK YOUR OPTION
A. Learner Photo (Jumbo) Mug with learner photo and school logo School ruler	R 90.00	
B. Learner Photo (Jumbo) Mug with school logo School ruler	R 60.00	

LEARNER NAME:	
LEARNER NAIVIE.	
GRADE:	
	PLEASE CUT () OUT AND RETURN TO SCHOOL BY MONDAY, 8 OCTOBER 2021.

SYSTEMIC TESTING, GR. 3 & 6

Our Grade 3 and Grade 6 learners will be writing Systemic Tests on 9 November 2021. Let us support our learners in the run-up to these very important tests in their primary school career.

SCHOOL FINANCES

Because of no functions and a shortage of learners to support the school tuckshop, we currently only rely on school fees to pay municipal accounts, phone bills and SGB educators. We applied for extra funding for the school from the education department, but was unsuccessful. Parents are therefore encouraged to continue to pay school fees if they can afford to do so. Herewith the school's banking details:

BANK	CHEQUE ACC. NR	BRANCH	BRANCH CODE
STANDARD BANK	071900527	TYGER MANOR	050410

BUDGET 2022

Our Annual General Meeting (AGM) for parents will be on Thursday, 4 November 2021 at school at 19:00 (7pm). Please make a special effort to attend, as important decisions will be made with regards to your child's school fees for 2022. Also, the wearing of masks and screening of parents are compulsory when visiting the school.

Agenda:

4. Registration

4. School fees 2021 (Current: Gr. R to 7, R1 200.00)

5. Welcome

(Proposed: Gr. R to 7, R1 200.00)

6. Proposed budget

5. School fees exemptions

6. Closing

A draft budget will be available for scrutiny by parents two (2) weeks before the actual AGM.

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE SCHEDULE FOR OUR LEARNERS WHEN SCHOOLS REOPEN

The school will reopen for our learners on 11 AND 12 October 2021. Please acquaint yourself with your child's group and on which days he/ she must come to school when school reopens:

Week 1

DAYS	Monday (Day 1)	Tuesday (Day 2)	Wednesday (Day 3)	Thursday (Day 4)	Friday (Day 5)
GROUPS	1	2	1	2	1

Week 2

1	DAYS	Monday (Day 6)	Tuesday (Day 7)	Wednesday (Day 8)	Thursday (Day 9)	Friday (Day 10)
	GROUPS	2	1	2	1	2

After the end of the 10th day, the cycle will start again on the Monday (Day 1).

Thank you to all the parents who supported the school during these trying times. You are the backbone of the school and you set the tone for our success.

Kind regards

A. Josephus (Principal)